
 

 

   EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

 

Meeting Date: May 2, 2022 
Name of Agenda Item: Award Bid for Main Street Bridge Project 
Section of Agenda: Consent 
Department: Public Works 
Council Committee Review: Legal Review: 

☐ Community Development          ☐ Public Safety ☒ Yes - Reviewed 

☐ Finance ☒ Public Works ☐ No - Not Reviewed 

☐ Parks    ☐ Other: _____________ ☐ Review Not Required 
Attachments: 

1) Certified Bid Tabulation 
2) Reichhardt & Ebe Engineering letter - Recommendation to Award 
 
Summary Statement: 

Staff recently solicited bids for the Main Street Bridge Project. This project provides for the relocation of Pepin 
Creek across Main Street approximately 200 feet east of the existing Pepin Creek/Main Street culvert 
crossing. The work to be performed under this contract shall include excavation and grading of a new channel 
section for Pepin Creek and construction of a single-span prestressed, precast concrete girder bridge with 
shallow foundations, abutments, retaining walls, moment slabs, approach panels, and sidewalks. Work will 
also include installation of curb and gutter, sidewalks, storm drainage, sanitary sewer, water main, and other 
work, all in accordance with the Contract Plans, Special Provisions, the Standard Specifications, including the 
amendments thereto, and Standard Plans.  Five bids were received on April 26, 2022. Reichhardt and Ebe 
Engineering prepared the attached Bid Tabulation.  
 
The Public Works Committee at their April 6th meeting concurred that the bid results could be forwarded 
directly to City Council after informing them of the results. The Committee was advised of the bids and 
concurred to recommend award to Interwest Construction, Inc., the lowest responsive and responsible 
bidder, in the amount of $3,069,391.80 including Washington State Sales Tax. The low bid included a minor 
irregularity (a signed, but unstamped notary) which the City Attorney reviewed and determined to be 
immaterial.  This project will be funded in part with State Department of Commerce funds. The balance of the 
funding will be from water, sewer, and stormwater utility funds (which qualifies for ARPA reimbursement).  
 
Recommended Action: 

That City Council award the contract for the Main Street Bridge Project to Interwest Construction, Inc. in the 
amount of $3,069,391.80, including Washington State Sales Tax, and authorize the Mayor to sign the contract. 
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